## THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS SCHOOL OF EDUCATION UNIVERSITY HIGH SCHOOL

LAWRENCE

October 13, 1942

Dr. F. C. Allen

105 Robinson Gymnasium

Campus

Dear Doctor Allen:

Thank you for writing the recommendation that you sent for me to the Kansas City Officer Procurement District.

I appreciate your interest in my problem.

Thinquired Saturday as to the status of my application.

They informed me that procurement in the lines of activity

for which I am eligible were temporarily closed due to the

fact that existing needs had been satisfied but that I would

be called as soon as they were reopened.

Your friend,

Laiten L. Camien